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Casilla 1724-351 

                         Santo Domingo de los Tsachilas

Ecuador

andyelaine@doctors.org.uk
7th March 2017  
Dear friends,    
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This is our first letter since Christmas, so I would like to begin with a huge THANK YOU to all who contributed to our Christmas appeal. With the money raised we were able to visit the 6 local village schools and give out shorts to all the 300 children. (This also helped the sewing group, who made the shorts.) 

We also received funds to give 200 of the children a Bible of their own. I spoke in each school with a Christmas message. I was also able to supply 2 nurseries with donated toys. 
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We also held an event for the sponsored children, and each of the 170 children received a Christmas gift, including clothes, a Christian book and colouring pens or a skipping rope. 

The Girls’ Club also enjoyed a Christmas party on our farm. 

It was wonderful to be able to bless the children in this way at Christmas. Thank you for being part of this. 
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Since the start of the year the youngest girls in club have been learning about Joshua, the middle group about the ten commandments, and the teenagers about how to read the Bible. This was alongside games and crafts. 

There are between 40 and 50 girls coming along regularly. Please continue to pray for Johanna, who helps me teaching the youngest group. 

The girls enjoyed coming to our farm to play Carnaval – basically a huge water fight – recently. 

I have had the opportunity to share the materials I have written for the club with Pastor William of the Baptist church. He is hoping to use them with girls in his own church. 

The sponsored children have just finished school for the long holidays. I plan to collect their reports on the 18th March. Pastor William is coming to help with a team from his church, with a view to starting a work amongst the boys, so they can receive some Christian teaching. 

We still need more sponsors for children for the coming school year. The cost is £125 per year. (We have had to raise the amount from the previous £100, because since Brexit, the exchange rate has fallen and we now receive less dollars for your pounds.) If you are interested, please do get in touch. Thank you. 

I plan to do a camp for the girls’s club in April. Hopefully, some of the young leaders in the Baptist church will be able to come and help and in the process learn how to teach their own girls. The theme will be Easter. 

During January I ran a “30 Days of Prayer for our Sons and Daughters” challenge on Facebook. 300 people joined in, so it was well worth doing. The materials are available to purchase on Etsy, along with the Deepen, Mother-Daughter journal. They would perhaps make a good Mothers’ Day gift. 
https://www.etsy.com/uk/shop/AndysintheAndes 
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Vlady has been busy building more housing. 
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This house was extended for this single mother with 4 children. Previously the house was very low and hot and over crowded. They are now enjoying a much  improved dwelling. 
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This house was built for earthquake victims. The husband suffers from kidney disease, and they were still living under plastic 10 months after the earthquake. They now have a secure, water-proof block house. 
We have also supplied some families with roofing, as the plastic they were using was no use in the now torrential rains of the wet season. 

Vlady is currently assessing the needs of the families who remain in make-shift shacks in El Carmen, the small town where we have been helping. There is at least one more family who have land we can help to build a complete house for. There are others whom we plan to help by building a small house out of panels, so that they can take it down and recontruct it elsewhere as and when they are moved off the council land that they are presently occupying. 

We are grateful to have sold a piece of land, so we are able to finish off the pool and park on the campsite, so it can be opened to the public. Vlady is working hard at this, alongside the housing. We hope to be able to open to groups coming for the day by the end of the year. 
Visitors - We are receiving 2 medical students at the end of the month for a short visit, a missionary from Venezuela in April, and are looking forward to a team from Ellon Baptist Church coming in June to build a house for a local family.  
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I am continuing to homeschool Tamara and Emily. We are grateful to have received a grant from a trust fund to help with the cost, so both girls are now enrolled in offical courses. This helps with the preparation of materials, and also means they have work marked by tutors and the tutor’s advice is available when needed.  Tamara is soon to start Primary 5, and Emily Primary 3. Tamara is becoming a good baker, enjoying mixing up treats in the kitchen. Emily is very excited to be starting violin lessons, on the violin she was given for Christmas. 

We are also pleased to announce that we are expecting a new arrival in September, God willing. The girls are excited at the thought of a little brother or sister. Our initial thoughts are to have the birth here in Ecuador this time, but we shall see how things develop. 
Prayer Points: 

· Pray for the children enjoying their school holidays, for the girls learning about Jesus at club, the camps, and for more sponsors. 

· Pray for Vlady as he seeks to continue to help earthquake victims with housing. 
· Pray for Pastor William and his team and the possible new work with the boys. 

· Pray for Tamara and Emily in all their learning and growing. 

· Pray for our health and well-being.

· Pray for wisdom and love. 

“If you need wisdom, ask our generous God, and he will give it to you. He will not rebuke you for asking. But when you ask him, be sure that your faith is in God alone.” James 1 v 5-6 
We do give thanks to our heavenly Father for His faithful provision. Many thanks to you who support and pray for us.  
                                             With love from,

Andy, Vlady, Tamara & Emily
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www.andysintheandes.blogspot.com

